






February 11, 2025 

Ms. Sterling Seay
Anne Arundel County 
Office of Planning and Zoning 
2664 Riva Road 
Annapolis MD 21401 

      Re: Park Ridge, Lot 33 
                                                                               320 Jennings Road 

T.M. 23  B. 23   P. 583 

Dear Ms. Seay, 

 Please accept this as our formal variance request to the Zoning Regulations on 
behalf of our client regarding setbacks. The variance requests are to Article 18, Section 4-
601 of one foot to the required 20-foot corner side lot line and to Article 18-2-301(b) of 
one foot to allow a stoop and steps to extend more than 3’ into a required setback.

            We are requesting this variance to allow for a screen room to be built off the rear 
of the existing house. The screen room will be 19’ x 20’ and will sit back 19'+/- from the 
corner side lot line.  

Explanation as required by Article 18, Section 16-305 
We believe the granting of this variance is warranted because the requested 

variance is the minimal necessary to afford relief based upon the unique shape of the lot. 
Due to the existing road configuration, the lot was platted with an 80’ width at the front 
lot line fronting Jennings Road, but narrowing to only 44’ at the rear property line. Due to 
the unique lot configuration and the corner side lot line setback, the ability to improve the 
rear of the house, as typical of single-family homes, is not practical without a variance.
The granting of this variance will not alter the character of the neighborhood as the house 
will not change and decks/screen porches are typical improvements on single family 
dwellings. This variance will not impair the appropriate use or development of the 
surrounding property as it will not deny access or the possibility to build on neighboring 
lots. The granting of this variance will not be detrimental to the welfare of the public. The 
lot is not in the critical area.  

 If you have any questions or need any additional information please feel free to 
contact me at your convenience. 
        Sincerely,

                         Michael J. Werner, P.E.


























